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The promotional campaign will begin in June 1998 in Calgary and will travel throughout the US and
Canada for the next fourteen months. In addition, a direct mail campaign will be launched to further
inform all members of Clydesdale Associations throughout the world.  Funds will also assist the
promotional campaign by providing a permanent office location, staff, phone, fax and internet
connection.  A copy of the draft budget is attached at Annex B.

Under the 1996 and 1997 Economic Development Grants Program, this organization received a total
of $15,000 to cover basic office expenses until major sponsors could be secured.

If approved, the amount requested from the Region, $100,000, would be paid in two equal installments
of $50,000 in 1998 and 1999 respectively,  with the possibility that the organization would not require
the second installment.  It is anticipated the show will produce a profit over $500,000 enabling the
repayment of the loan and funding the next show in 2001.

A three tiered sponsorship program has been designed to raise funds. Sponsors will be asked to
provide a down payment of 25% upon signing and the balance in 1999.  A list of current sponsors is
attached at Annex C.  To attract sponsorship, promotional guarantees have been secured from local
media outlets and the show will be promoted through TV (CJOH),  and the newspaper (The Citizen).
A full web site will also be used as well as signage throughout the Region to promote this event
internationally and locally.

The economic impact to Ottawa-Carleton will be tremendous.  Millions of dollars will be available to
the retail and tourism sectors with incredible exposure to all sponsors.   It is an opportunity to promote
our Region to exhibitors and tourists from across Canada, the United States, Great Britain, Europe and
Australia.  A letter of support has been received from the Ottawa Tourism and Convention Authority
and is attached at Annex D.

PUBLIC CONSULTATION

The public consultation process is not applicable for individual grant or loan requests.

Mary Jo Woollam

FINANCE DEPARTMENT COMMENTS

Approval of a $50,000 grant in 1998 and $50,000 grant in 1999 would represent a pre-commitment of
the budget for those respective years.  It is recommended that if CS&EDC and Council approve the
1998 grant request, funding be provided from the 1998 Corporate Provision for Unforeseen.

A separate loan agreement between the Region and the organization will be required.

Approved by Tom Fedec
on behalf of the Finance Commissioner












